Hilliard Bradley Athletic Boosters

December 10, 2012 - 7:00 PM - Hilliard Bradley High School

Attendees: Sheryl Hatcher, Kelly Montgomery, Lisa Miller, Nic Gaston, John Krochmal, Becky Rehbeck, Lynne Stratton, Vicky Lemmerman, Jim Davis, Terri Glenn, Cheryl Davis, Mary Alpeter, Melody Young, Dawn Beveridge, Patti Tieman, Jim Grainger, Sandy Huey, Ryan Hayes, Nikki Hayes, Lisa Espenschied, Jim Banaag, Patty Allen, Cathy Rings, Shari Baith, Angie Stafford, Kathy Chandler, Maria Malik, Michelle East, Shelley Shomper, Katie Sundberg, Karen Rains, Theresa Mummert, Tammy Rondy, Ben Gadfield, Kevin Moody

Called to order at 7:07.

Sheryl Hatcher - President:

- Welcome to December meeting. Introduction of officers made to new attendees.
- Patty Allen and Sundbergs new members.
- Introductions made of Softball Coach, Kevin Moody, Boys Track and Girls CC Coach, Ben Gadfield, and Jeff Zspanski, Athletic Trainer introduced.
- Thanked Mary Alpeter for her hard work on the sports DVD. Requested that the Trustees try a meet her future deadlines to make a better DVD. Requested Coaches to assist in the future in getting some of the athletes motivated in getting pictures in and request that the parents start digging into their photos sooner rather than later. Let's make Mary's job a little easier!
- Big thank you to Jim Banaag for bringing JagWire back to life and for having two editions already in print and to Melody Young for adding to the website. If you know of any businesses that want to purchase ads for the newsletter, let Jim know.
- Pointed out that Fred Hoop, John Krochmal and Becky Rehbeck sent a letter to Hilliard Northwest News thanking everyone for helping to make the OMEA such a huge success this year.

November Minutes approved: 1st – John Krochmal; 2nd - Kat Miller; all approved

Lisa Miller – Secretary:

Nothing to report.

Kelly Montgomery – Treasurer:

Financials presented. If you have a fundraiser and you are waiting for the check from the
business, you can email Kelly and she will let you know if it has been received. If you have any
questions, see Kelly.

Motion to approve financials: 1st – Becky Rehbeck; 2nd Kathy Chandler; all approved.

Nic Gaston - Athletic Director:

Poster and calendars for Winter season are on table for pickup.

- Announced that Bradley won the Minute Clinic challenge between Bradley, Darby and Davidson. We will be presented a check for \$1,000 at the Darby v. Bradley basketball game.
- Talked about Lori Fodor's passing. Wednesday is the deadline for donations of food, gift cards, gas cards and then all will be presented to daughters after practice.
- A motion was made, made by Melody Young and seconded by Maria Malik; all approved, for a \$100 donation from the Athletic Boosters to the family. We will be donating \$100 from 50/50 fund from the football game to the Fodor family who lost their mother, to breast cancer last Thursday.
- Jim Banaag thanked everyone for their support at girls basketball game and since. If anyone else wants to donate to the Fodors, please see Patti Tieman or Jim Banaag.

Sheryl - Coach Update:

- Kevin Moody: Wanted to report on progress of press box. After parent meeting, they decided to get fully funded before proceeding (currently have \$16,000). Will be having spirit nights coming up. Their goal is to get it built for around \$37,000. Thanked everyone for their support.
- Ben Gadfield: Girls CC updated the Fall season. Finished runnerup in the district. Highest ever finish.
 Big stepping stone in the program. Older girls grooming younger girls. Taking over for John Agriest for Boys Track. Will be competing in indoor track this year and that begins in January. Already lifting and running. Motivation is high and looking forward to an exciting Spring.

Doug Beveridge - Vice President: (Absent)

Committee Reports:

John Krochmal (co-chair) – Concessions:

- Inventory has begun before each game.
- Thanked everyone for doing the inventory. Mentioned that the time needed will diminish the more you do it.
- We need to work through our inventory. Long term this inventory list is really going to make a difference. Don't want money tied up in products in store room.

Lynne Stratton - Membership:

Nothing to report.

Cheryl Davis – Finance:

Nothing to report.

Jim Davis - Fundraising:

- Mr. Mulch is \$.04 more a bag. Staying with Ohio Mulch.
- Talking about trying to get things out sooner this year.
- Need to pick a date for delivery.
- Need to get with Nic Gaston to see what is going on during the weekends.
- Question raised whether it would be advantageous to team up with other two schools.
- Need to get into neighborhoods sooner in order to beat Darby into the neighborhoods.

- Work with Nick the website guy to get on website
- Need to get forms updated.
- Need to get PayPal updated and working properly.

Terri Glenn (co-chair) — Spirit/Jag Wear:

- Website has been updated with a new catalog and taking orders via email for Christmas.
- JAgWear will be present at basketball game this Friday night the 14th.

Jim Banaag (co-chair) – Historian/Newsletter/Awards:

- Newsletter is on the website. Thanks Melody.
- Football awards will be put into next edition.
- Articles and pictures are requested for next edition.
- Will give deadline at the next General Session meeting.

Mary Alpeter (co-chair) - Historian/Newsletter/Awards:

- Senior/baby pictures due by Tuesday, January 15th.
- Doesn't have to be formal senior picture.
- Sports action shots are due by March 1st.
- Make sure someone is taking pictures of <u>all</u> the kids during the season. I
- f your sport has an article in the Newspaper, please cut it out and bring it in.

Sue DuPont/Amy Kramb (co-chairs)- Publicity & Sports:

- Winter Program has arrived. Looks much better than Fall Program in regards to coloring.
- Available for \$2.00.
- Spring Program will be upcoming.
- If you know of anyone that wants to advertise, please send information to Sue DuPont or Amy Kramb and they will get it to Royal Publishing.

Melody Young (co-chair) - Website:

- If anyone has a flyer or spirit night, please email information to Melody and she will upload to website.
- Need to get with Nick (website guy) to update for the mulch fundraiser.

Dawn Beveridge (co-chair) - Improvement & Maintenance:

- Nic has received some requests from coaches.
- Need to review requests.

Lisa Espenschied - Scholarship:

• Will get info to Mr. Cable in guidance office by January.

Maria Malik - Homecoming:

Nothing to report.

Trustees:

Nothing to report.

Announcements:

- PTO Cares & Shares on 11/17 raised \$2,100 and was used to support 14 Bradley families.
- Bowling has a fundraiser at Wendy's on 19th from 5-8.
- Hall of Fame night is December 21st. Girls game v. Worthington Kilbourne. Athletic Boosters will present before Varsity game. Reception afterward. Will be inviting 3 inductees from last year to attend. All six inductees will be present. Same plaque vendor as last year.

Old Business:

None.

New business:

• None.

Motion to adjourn: 1st – Cheryl Davis; 2nd Dawn Beveridge; all approved.

Meeting adjourned at 8:16 PM,.

Next meeting: January 14, 2013 at 7 PM

Next Steering Committee meeting: January 28, 2013 at 7 PM.